ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING ON SATURDAY 26TH JANUARY 2019
PRESENT:- Jane Bell, Marie Goldring, Nicola Stuckey, Lynn Hawkins, Carol Holder, Dave Jones,  Scott Bell, Adam Spike, Alecia Spike, Judy Parker, Becky Cooke, Claire Mitchell, Lynn Luscombe, Jo Margetts, Sophie Woolmington
APOLOGIES: - Stephanie Bond, Helen Olford
MINUTES FROM LAST YEARS AGM: - Went through AOB of the last AGM
MATTERS ARISING: - Equipment – new top for track, 10m air track for Gryphon with DMT, old track top for flooring.  Scott to order will be just under £7000.  Storage was discussed.  All agreed to buy equipment.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: - The last year has been a successful and productive one, seeing a huge increase in community classes, which now leaves us with quite a waiting list.  The progression class that Bex takes on a Thursday is growing with steady development being made.  Saturday progression continues to be busy with new members integrating from the community classes.  Over the course of the year we have continued to raise the profile of the Club, a new website has definitely helped with this.  Sherborne Castle Country Fair saw a great response from the public resulting in lots of enquiries for availability.  Last year saw some spectacular weather which gave the gymnasts lots of opportunity to showcase.  London Festival was another huge success, seeing many more of the younger gymnasts attending and thoroughly enjoying themselves.  The different structure to the weekend saw fun, onsite activities take place and we would like to thank everyone who was involved in whatever capacity to make it an enjoyable and successful weekend.  We hosted our first CDC competition at the Gryphon which proved to be one of our biggest competitions that we have held subsequently boosting our fundraising efforts by a huge amount.  As a voluntary run Club a lot of time and effort goes into making the Club as much money as possible but it can be disappointing when donations are limited, leaving us feeling deflated from a lack of support. It is nice to see our coaches further developing their skills by embarking on their Level 2 coaching courses and to Olivia who has transitioned from gymnast to coach.  We wish them all the best of luck.  I would like to close with a thank you to all coaches and parent helpers who work tirelessly throughout the year to make all what we do possible.  Furthermore on a personal note, this year has been the most difficult year I have ever had to face and without the support and understanding of you all, myself and my family wouldn’t be where we are so thank you all. 
HEAD COACH’S REPORT: - 2018 as always another full on year.  We started with schools which as ever was a very financially profitable event for the club, as well as success in getting tumblers to finals, where Ben Cowell picked up a Bronze medal.  Tumbling saw a new format with the initial qualifying event seeing gymnasts get places to the English Silver Championships, a new event to us.  Again this was a great experience for several gymnasts, with a lot of hard work required to move up to this level.  I recall prior to the event telling Zach Spike, “Zach don’t expect too much, you are going for the experience!”  I will have to tell gymnasts this more often, as after a very exciting morning, getting a running commentary of events, I knew Zach had taken the Gold medal even before he did.  NDP Tumbling also saw good results, both at the regional level and those that went to NDP semis and the finals.  Ben Cowell again got his reward taking the Gold at NDP finals.  It is also important to say that even at Club level tumbling, lots of medals were won, and some of these have already progressed massively throughout the year, making the future of tumbling look good.  Dorset & Wilts saw us hosting it and was again very successful, giving some gymnasts the opportunity to succeed, where they wouldn’t at NDP.  Moving onto the floor we have seen the introduction of CDC competitions, which again has given the club better opportunities, as well as the opportunity to host one of the events making revenue for the club.  We have continued to do events such as Sherborne Castle Fair.  Coaches have continued their professional development, attending courses and clinics, and provided support and ideas, likewise Nicky Stuckey as Chair has provided hours of time doing paperwork, and working fantastically on raising monies through refreshments at competitions.  In Community the numbers have continued to be good, and the introduction of progression classes has provided an ideal stepping stone.  October saw us back at the London Festival and with a different approach doing activities at the centre.  All gymnasts appeared to have a great time.  We have many coaches on courses and others already being talked about.  Please remember all your coaches are voluntary and we need your support, to enable the club to thrive.  This is by working with us, helping at competitions, and by packing away etc.  I have been head coach now for over 10 years and do think the club would benefit from new blood and new ideas, and would be more than happy to let someone else take on the role, but likewise I will not see the club without one.  I have strong beliefs we are here for every child, providing them with confidence and new opportunities, whatever level they wish to perform at, and for me as always the Blandford Competition is one of my favourites.  The purchasing of a new track has proved a complete headache, and looks like it’s far from over as we try to get our money back, but we have much to look forward to and hopefully a positive, and successful 2019.
TREASURER’S REPORT: - Current Account as of 25/01/19 £17903.47.  Schools Account £589.63.  Very healthy situation.  Suggested putting money aside for a new floor.  Until track is sorted can’t apply for anything.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS:- 
	
	
	Proposed by
	Seconded by

	Chairperson
	Nicky Stuckey
	Lynn Hawkins
	Scott Bell

	Head Coach*
	Jane Bell
	Carol Holder 
	Becky Cooke

	Treasurer
	Nicky Stuckey
	Dave Jones
	Scott Bell

	Secretary
	Marie Goldring
	Dave Jones
	Carol Holder

	Lead Welfare Officer
	Judy Parker
	Lynn Hawkins
	Dave Jones

	Volunteer Officer 
	Carol Holder
	Jane Bell
	Becky Cooke


* Jane needs help from others.  Suggested a parent committee to help with setting up events etc.  Letter to parents about setting up a working party committee.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS: - Lynn L – thank you for all you do.  Jo – thank you, would like badges done in Club, would like to see mixed pairs, suggested doing a mixed pair segment in a routine.  Becky – thank you for all you do in and outside of gym.  Carol – speakers in back room when we have competitions, so they know whose next on.  Honiton has offered tiered seating for not a big cost.  Nicky – Tumbling competition is two weeks time, cooking judges lunch is an issue, asked others to cook.  Jane – schools clashes with another competition so that others can compete may have to start and finish later will need to check with Leisure Centre about what’s the latest we can have the hall till.
MEETING CLOSED @ 5.20 PM
 
